March 23rd. 1939

A Havekin, Esq.,

A Chara,

I have delayed writing to you in order that I could complete the full arrangements for the Conference here in London on next Sunday, March 26th. The matter has been settled with the other branches and we now expect you to lunch with us at 1.30 p.m. at the Russell Hotel, Russell Sq., W.C. which is only a few minutes from Fuston and Kings Cross Stations. We have booked a room in the Hotel for the afternoon and after lunch the delegates will adjourn for the meeting. I note that you are sending two delegates and I hope that the arrangements which we have made will enable you to return on Sunday evening.

I feel sure that you agree with me that there is an urgent necessity to link up all the towns of Great Britain in the Anti-Partition movement and even if there is not time for anything but an exchange of views much good will have still been done and the Conference will have made clearer the future of the Anti-Partition movement.

Thank you very much for your good wishes for our meeting on the 28th. We have just secured the services of Mr. Eamonn Donnelly and the Hon. F. Pakenham and we feel sure that the presence of these two speakers will go a long way towards ensuring a successful meeting.

Is mise lea meas.

p.p. Hon. Secretary of the Anti-Partition of Ireland League